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Child’s name:________________________________
26th June 2020
Dear Parents and carers,
I hope you are all well and enjoying the lovely weather. I have started to put together transition plans for the new children starting in Foundation class in September. I think we can all agree that the circumstances are not ideal, but we will try our hardest to make your child feel as settled as possible, ready for a September start. Please ignore the staggered start dates sent before this letter, as they are no longer relevant. The new plans are based on all 30 children returning. Please be aware that this may have to change if Government guidance only permits smaller groups into schools in September.



 
Door step visits

Mrs Beccy Hackwood would like to do a ‘door step visit’ and will drop a pack of information round to your house. This will give you the chance to say hello and have a brief chat. Hopefully your child will be there too. If you are not at home when she visits, there will be plenty of other opportunities to liase with her. Mrs Hackwood is working full time in another school at the moment, teaching a reception age bubble in Abingdon, so is unable to rearrange visits. If there is no one at home, she will post the pack through your letter box. Mrs Hackwood will visit you on:
The paper pack will include pictures of adults in the classroom and photos of the classroom to help familiarise your child with what to expect in September. It will also have an ‘all about me’ pack that you can complete with your child, ready to bring back in September.  
Welcome video
Usually I have the pleasure of meeting all the children and parents in our school hall in July. In this meeting I tell you all about the school, how to order uniform and the values and expectations of Stockham Primary School. Unfortunately, this year, this can not take place as our hall and classrooms are all in use for our bubbles of children. I will be uploading a video/powerpoint to share with you all the necessary information. This will be available to view from Monday 13th July on our school website http://www.stockham.oxon.sch.uk/web/home_learning 
There are lots of lovely resources on our website and many learning activities under ‘home learning – foundation’ that your child can access over the summer holidays.

Tapestry

Thank you for completing your tapestry paperwork. You will be sent a login code at the start of the Summer holidays. Mrs Hackwood plans to upload some videos of herself reading some stories. Children can access these videos via the tapestry tool and get to know Mrs Hackwood more! You can even add your own learning at home over the summer if you wish to.

September 2020
On Wednesday 2nd September, Stockham School have an INSET day. Mrs Hackwood will be offering a 1:1 time slot for parents (and children) to meet with her at Stockham School in the Foundation stage garden area. During this meeting you will be able to share with Mrs Hackwood any information that you feel is relevant (home life, your child’s strengths and development areas, any concerns that you have). Your child can also have a quick look around the classroom ready for their settling visit the next day.
Please call the school office on 01235 764407 before Friday 17th July 2020, to arrange your time slot
	Time slot
	Child’s name

	9-9.15
	

	9.20-9.35
	

	9.40-9.55
	

	10.15-10.30
	

	10.30-10.45
	

	10.45-11
	

	11.30-11.45
	

	11.45-12.00
	

	12-12.15
	

	12.15-12.30
	

	1.15-1.30
	

	1.30-1.45
	

	1.45-2
	

	2.30-.2.45
	

	2.45-3
	

	3-3.15
	

	3.15-3.30
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	There can also be time slots offered for 3rd and 4th at the following times
	11.15, 11.30, 11.45


Settling visits

Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th September 2020 – These two days will be used for settling visits. The class will be split into 2 groups, group A and group B. 

Group A will attend their visits from 9.00-11am on both Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th September
Group B will attend their settling visits from 1pm-3pm on both Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th September
Your child is in group ___
From Monday 7th September – we are hoping that all 30 children will return to school (if government guidelines and risk assessment allow). 

Monday 7th - all children will attend, staying for lunch until 1pm

Tuesday 8th   - all children will attend, staying for lunch until 1pm
Wednesday 9th onwards –all children in full time until 3.05pm.
Please be aware that if class sizes are limited to 15 children, then a part – time school approach will be adopted.  
I am sorry that this appears very complicated – IT IS!! (
If anything changes, I will add it to my welcome video on the website. We are very much looking forward to meeting you all. Have a lovely summer.

Mrs Ruth Burbank
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STOCKHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL 
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